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Dear Sacred Heart Families and Friends, 
 
Fr. Steve’s Mass and Homily: 
The link to last weekend’s Mass can be found here: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S922e4b-kTA 
 
Transition to on-site learning: 
The transition back to school for our Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students has gone very smoothly. It is a credit 
to you all, to our school staff and to the students themselves how well this transition from Remote 
Learning to face to face on-site learning has transpired.  
 
It is important that we use the term ‘Transition’ because that is the word that best sums up the approach 
that the school staff have taken throughout this entire pandemic lock-down situation. In planning for the 
Remote Learning program the school staff ensured that, as much as possible, the students had a normal 
class day starting with a prayer, the attendance roll and morning welcome, done remotely via their Google 
Class Meet; then the staff (teaching and support) ensured that the students were provided with teaching 
groups and constant feedback on the standard and correctness of their work; activities were deliberately 
designed to be able to be done in a range of modes (on-line, in workbooks, with families, inside/outside, 
etc.)  
 
Now that the students from Prep to Year 2 are back at school we have to ensure that we ‘transition’ them 
into this space as well.  We spoke about how this would be achieved at our planning meeting on Monday, 
acknowledging the need to ‘travel gently’ with the students. Accordingly the staff ensured that afternoons 
were focussed on wellbeing and social emotional activities and that the potential for tiredness/fatigue 
(both mental and physical) was acknowledged. However they also understood and acknowledged the need 
to ensure the continuity of learning and so the structure of the ‘Remote Learning’ school days continued 
into this week. These routines will be maintained on a sliding scale over the next week 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

 
 

  

What’s on at Sacred Heart  

      

  

Mon 8 June   Queen’s Birthday PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tues 9 June   Year 3 – 6 students return to school 

 

Click on this link to view the school calendar: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/calendar/ 
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Over the next week, the staff will prepare for the transition of the Year 3 to 6 students and will ensure that 
it is a transition, not an abrupt change by ‘walking gently’ with these students and their families over the 
next two weeks. 
 
Adjusting morning traffic routines: 
From tomorrow we will make a slight adjustment to the Kiss and Drop Zone. In order to enable as many 
cars as possible to enter the school grounds safely and minimise the number of cars idling on Gipson 
Street, we will be placing a STOP sign on the Kiss and Drop Zone outside the School Office. 
We want all cars to either stop at this point or as close to this point as you can before allowing your 
children to alight from the car. Please do not stop close to the entry driveway as this is causing safety 
concerns for pedestrian traffic and for cars entering the school after you. 
 
Letter from Fr. Steve: 
We have sent home, via CareMonkey, a letter from Fr. Steve regarding the change in our Sacramental 
programs this year. This information will be of particular interest to families with students in Year 2 
(Reconciliation), Year 3 (First Eucharist) and Year 6 (Conformation) however we have sent it out to all 
families for your general information. 
 
Refurbishment/Landscaping/Playground Program Update: 
The recent wet weather has caused delays in the settling of the base for the asphalting of the new staff 
carpark but most other aspects of the Refurbishment Program have been completed and are ready for the 
return of our Year 3 – 6 students.  
 
The landscaping of the Welcome Garden and entrance to the school is moving ahead rapidly. The 
Landscape Architect has agreed to set Sacred Heart Day (19 June) to have our students involved in 
professionally supervised planting activities in the Welcome Garden and around the Log Fort. 
The Prep – Year 2 students are thoroughly enjoying the Log Fort and tyre maze. 
 
Regards 
 
Jim O’Sullivan 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

It has been such a great joy to welcome back to physical school our Prep to Year 2 students this week.  
They have all adjusted so well to face to face learning and we are so proud of them (and their 
parents/carers) for the way they have transitioned.  We are now also looking forward to our Year 3 to 6 
students returning on Tuesday 9th June. 
 

 
 
Thank you for the amazing efforts each of you has gone to in support of your child/ren and our staff 
throughout this very different and challenging time. I can say without equivocation that it has been the 
strength of the relationship which exists between home and school that has been a significant factor in the 
success of our Remote Education Program.   
 
Below is an article I came across that I thought would be great to share during this transition time with 
families: 
 



Preparing your Child and Adolescent to go back to School after Home-based Isolation. 
It is possible that your child will have mixed feelings about going back to school. They have spent weeks in 
isolation, adjusting to learning from home and socialising differently. Some young people will have thrived 
with the reduced pressure of face-to-face learning and socialising. They may be feeling highly anxious at 
the thought of returning to school. Other children may be excited initially to return, but the adjustment 
back over days and weeks might be the next roller-coaster you face as caregivers! 
 
Here are some ideas to help the school return and don’t forget to monitor your child’s mental health 
during this transition.   
 
PREPARE 
 Discuss with your child their feelings about returning to school. Reassure them that it is ok to feel 

whatever they are feeling and that they can discuss any concerns with you, anytime they need too. 
 Ask them if they have any questions about returning to school and if they need you to do anything to 

make the process easier. 
 

REDUCE ANXIETY THROUGH ORGANISATION 
 Help your child re-organise their school supplies and make sure they have everything they need. 
 Have your child try on their school uniforms, making sure everything fits (we know they can grow 

quickly!) and clean, press and hang it up ready to go. 
 Help your child catch up on any work or skills that they are worried about, but balance this with 

reassuring them that their teachers will be there to help on their return. 
 

HYGIENE 
 Go through and practice specific hygiene practices so they are clear on what to do. This could be 

practising washing their hands whilst singing, where they are going to sit in class and what games will 
they play with their friends at lunchtime. 
 

REDUCE ANXIETY WITH YOUR ATTITUDE 
If you are positive, this will help your child be positive! 
 Get together as a family and reflect on all the positive and challenging things you have learned and 

done together in isolation. Discuss what you are looking forward to doing as isolation directives 
change. What are the things you will still do as a family that you didn’t do prior to isolating? 

 Ease off pressuring your child regarding their academic output on returning to school. Allow them time 
to get back into a learning routine. 

 Be compassionate and flexible regarding your child’s mood and attitude during their return to school. It 
may take some time for your child to adapt into their new school routine. 
 

ENCOURAGE RE-ESTABLISHING SOCIAL CONNECTION 
 Where possible assist your child/adolescent in connecting with their friends and classmates prior to 

returning to school. 
 When able and safe to do so encourage a play date or social outing with a friend. 
 If you child has difficulty with social connection make contact with the school and ask for support and 

raise awareness with your child’s teacher about the concerns. 
 

GENERAL HEALTH 
 Help you child/adolescent adjust back in to a good sleep routine. 
 Prepare health snacks and school lunches with your child. Get them involved in planning and making 

their school lunch menus, if this is something they enjoy. 
 Encourage keeping any physical exercise routines that were useful in home based isolation. 

 
MENTAL HEALTH 
 Help your child remember the aspects of school they enjoy. 



 Allow for relaxation and play at the end of each school day to assist your child to unwind and stabilise 
their mood. 

 If there are significant worries or behaviours that your child is displaying regarding returning to school 
make sure you assist them with how to manage these concerns. 

 You may need to enlist the support of the school or a mental health professional if your child is 
experiencing distressed behaviour, low mood, school refusal or their anxiety is increasing. 

Be well! 
 
Building/Landscape Update: 
We are in our final stages of the landscape and building program.  The final stages are coming together 
with the new driveway being completed and the landscaping taking form.  We have had delivery of new 
furniture for the Year 3 to 6 classrooms over the past week and are now excited to fill these spaces with 
students. 
 
Reporting/Learning Conversations: 
Reports and Learning Conversations will be available for parents early Term 3.   
 
A note from Fr. Steve regarding applications for Loyola College: 
Dear Parents, 
The last page of the Application for Loyola College has a section asking about the ways in which you 
contribute to the life of the parish community. Please write in this section any ways in which you support 
the parish. You are then required to have the parish priest sign this section. In the current circumstances 
with the COVID-19 virus, the simplest way to achieve this is for you to leave your completed form with the 
parish secretary, who will then make it available to me for signing. I will do so when I visit the parish every 
few days and so you can collect the signed application a few days later. 
Take care of each other and keep safe. 
Fr. Steve 
 
House Points:   
At the conclusion of week 6 the results were as follows: 
 

BUNJIL (BLUE) CORDNER (GREEN) MACKILLOP (RED) 

4100 4260 4310 

 
Riddles of the Week:  
Last week’s riddles and answers were: 

 Take off my skin – I won’t cry, but you will! What am I? 

 An Onion 
 

 How many bricks does it take to complete a building made of brick? 

 One brick (the last one). 
 

 There are ten birds perched on a fence.  A farmer aims his rifle and shoots one.  How many birds 
are left? 

 One.  The other birds, startled and flew away. 
 
Riddles for next week will be included in the next assembly. 
   



 
Birthdays:  
Happy Birthday to the following students and staff that have a birthday in this newsletter time (Thursday 
to Thursday): Caitlin Waddington, Pat Ashworth, Emily Lamb, Sienna Nardella and Olivia Modine. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

25 WEEK 7 B 26 27 28 29 30 31   
 

   
Pentecost 
Sunday 

 
June 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
1 WEEK 8 A 2 3 4 5 6 7 
Assembly - online 
 

      

8 WEEK 9 B 9 10 11 12 13 14 
QUEENS BIRTHDAY 
HOLIDAY 
 

RETURN TO SCHOOL 
YEAR 3-6 
 

     

15 WEEK 10 A 16 17 18 19 20 21 
Assembly - Remote 
 

   
Sacred Heart Feast 
Day 
 

  

22 WEEK 11 B 23 24 25 26 
  

Assembly - Remote 
 

   
Finish Term 2 
2.30pm 
 

  

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  



 



 



Building Update 

 

Work continues on the Welcome Garden     Preps trying out the new log  fort  
 

 
The Year 1/2s  having  fun on the new log fort  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
           Log  Fort play  area  

 

 

 

 

 

 
The view to the front gate from the                       

basketbal l  court  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Staff carpark under construction  



 



2020 Parent FREE Webinar Program 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Welcome Back Preps, Year 1s & 2s 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
News from the Office 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL FEES – 2ND Instalment due 01/05/2020 

Please note, that the 2nd fee instalment of $1105.00 was due by 1st May 2020.  This can be paid via eft to 

the school’s bank account or you can call the office to pay by credit card.  This does not apply to families 

who have elected to pay their fees via direct debit.  Account statements will be sent to families via email 

on request. 

 

ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP (CDF PAY) 

We are currently in the process of migrating our existing Administration system and so have had to 
temporarily close our CDF Pay online Uniform Shop. 

You are still able to view and download the Uniform Order Form from our school website and/or email 
your order through to the office: office@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au.  All payments can be made via 
credit card through the office or electronic transfer to the Uniform Shop bank account as shown below: 

BSB: 633-000 

ACC: 145331476 

NAME: SHPA Uniform Shop 

DESCRIPTION: YOUR NAME 

The CDF Pay online Uniform Shop will be open for business as usual on the 9th June 2020. 

 

News from Oshclub 
 

Welcome back to families from OSHClub Sacred Heart! For those 
of you who don’t know us, we are the before/after school care 
service provider at Sacred Heart Diamond Creek. Our hours are 
7-9 am for before school care and 3.25-6 pm during after school 
care.  
The past couple of weeks we have been providing before and 
after school care to children who couldn’t learn from home, now 
we’re open for any families needing our services.  
To register and enrol, visit 
https://www.oshclub.com.au/register/ 
If you would like to talk to a member of our friendly staff, or 
even just want to check out our space and what we do, feel free 
to visit us in the new multipurpose room. Otherwise text or call 
Jaslyn Addamo, the coordinator of our service on 0478 182 335 

or email us at sacredheartdiamondcreek@oshclub.com.au 
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National Sorry Day – May 26 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
National  Sorry Day activity  by Madi  A  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
National  Sorry Day activity  by Grace T 

 



Remote Art @ Sacred Heart 

 



 



 



Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

FOR SALE - PEARL VISION BIRCH DRUM KIT 

 


